
Have a  
Banner Day! 

 

He brought me to the banqueting house, and his banner over 
me is love.  Song of Solomon 2:4 (NIV) 

 
Ohio is the greatest state ever!  If you don’t believe it, just ask me.  
 
I love Ohio. I wouldn’t want to live anywhere else.  I am a devoted student of its glorious 
history; a fervent fan of its wonderfully singular Buckeye culture; and an ardent enthusiast 
of its beautiful landscape and admirable cities, towns, villages and people.  
 
This becomes blatantly obvious if you should ever survey the décor in my great room.  It’s 
all bedecked with Ohio art and memorabilia, including a picture painted by local artist Irene 
Ebert. (Thanks, Scott!) 
 
One thing that makes Ohio especially unique is its flag.  If you examine all the fifty state 
flags, Ohio is the only one represented by a pennant.  It was designed by Cleveland architect 
John Eisenmann in 1901 and adopted by the General Assembly as our state’s official flag 
the following year. 
 
The Ohio flag is filled with symbolism. The union of the flag, a large blue triangle is 
populated with seventeen white stars. Those that are grouped around the circle represent the 
thirteen original colonies. The four stars found at the apex of the triangle combine with the 
stars of the thirteen original colonies to total seventeen. Ohio was the seventeenth state to 
enter the union. Three red and two white horizontal stripes and the blue field copy the red, 
white and blue of the American flag. The blue field represents Ohio's hills and valleys. The 
stripes represent the roads and waterways of the state. The white circle with its red center 
forms the "O" in Ohio and can also be related to the state's nickname, the "Buckeye 
State." (See www.netstate.com.) 
 
June 14 is Flag Day.  As we travel up and down our city streets, we will see an abundant 
display of American flags waving in the summer breeze.  I hope to see some Ohio flags 
emblazoned, too.  I’ve got mine ready.  Do you? 
 
In many respects, a flag is a banner of love.  As we fly our flags, we show our love for our 
country, our state, our school (Go Ohio Bobcats!) and more. Indeed there is so much to love 
and to be very thankful.  Most of all, we love God and thank God for giving us a homeland 
and a home blessed by God’s goodness and grace.  All we have and hope to have is gift of 
God’s love to us. 
 
So fly your flags! Have a banner day! Celebrate God’s love unfurled all around you.  Amen. 
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Planning Council 

 
Facts and Figures 

 
Attendance April 2012*      Attendance April 2011+ 
Weekly Average: 231      Weekly Average: 219 
Weekly Difference: +12 (+5%) 
Midweek  Lent and Holy Week: 74 (+20%)   
          Midweek & Holy Week: 62 (2010: 42) 
*Includes Palm Sunday & Easter 
Offerings April 2012*      Offerings April 2011 
Total: $20,136.26       Total: 17,811.47 
Difference: +$2324.79 (+13%) 
Weekly Average: $4027.25    Weekly Average: $4452.87 
Weekly Difference: ‐425.62 (‐9%) 
Midweek Lent & Holy Week 2012:  $2820.00 
                     Midweek Lent & Holy Week 2011: $2559.00 
*Five weeks     

PLANNING  
COUNCIL 

Next Meeting 
June 5th, 2012 

@ 6:45 PM 

MINISTRY NIGHT 
Next Meeting 

June 12th, 2012 
@6:45 PM 

 

2011-2012 BOARD MEMBERS AND OFFICERS 
Dave Haverfield - President    Robert Viereck - Vice President 

Antonette Ferritto - Secretary 
Beverly Frantz - Treasurer 

Evangelism 
Wendy Mady - Director 

Liz Miller 
Dorothy Morrison 

Janice Weber 
Holly Vesco 

Fellowship 
Audra Miceli-Director 

Cindy Jerles– Co-Director 
Carol Betche 
Shirley Grafe 
Frances Moser 

Bonnie Richardson  

Property 
Richard Elliott- Director 

Howard Stein 
Ruth Stein 
John Stahl 

Tim Keplinger 
Susan Elliott 

 

Lay Ministry 
Liz Nelson - Director 

Carolyn Delphia 
Michelle Haverfield 

Elaine Margo 

Personnel 
Robert Viereck– Director 

Bob Sclater 
Mike Sergent 
Darlene Bonta 

Ron Stahl 
Jeff Hootman 

Christian Education 
Esther Philabaum- Director 

Betsy Morris 
Dorothy Huff 
Susan Seifert 
Sarah Wolfe 
Ashley Jerles 

Linda McFadden 
 

Public Relations 
Tracey Viereck - Director 

Keith Lands 
Sue Hartz 

David Elliott 
Scott Ebert 

Stewardship 
Nathan Vaughan - Director 

Tom Hardin 
Tom Margo 
John Wolfe 

Young People’s 
Jimm Morris - Director 

Chris Sergent 
Bobbie Cox 

Charles Castricone 
Susan Herman 
Molly Bauer 

 

THE MESSENGER 



                                THE MESSENGER 

Since You Asked… 
 

Pastor, please print the “Five Finger Prayer” you used in your Sunday sermon.   
I’d like a copy to use as part of my daily devotions.  Thank you. 

 

The Five Finger Prayer 
 
1. Your thumb is nearest to you. So begin your prayers by praying for those closest to you. Pray for your family, 
friends and other loved ones.  Thank God for their gifts love and support and pray for their particular needs.   
2. The next finger is the pointing finger. Pray for those who teach, instruct and heal. This includes teachers, and  
professors, doctors and nurses, pastors and counselors. Pray for all whom you rely on for guidance, direction and  
advice. They need support and wisdom in pointing others in the right direction.  
3. The next finger is the tallest finger.  It reminds us of our leaders. Pray for the President, legislators and the courts.  
Pray also for the governor, mayor and city council. Pray also for leaders in the church and those in business and  
industry, and administrators. Pray they make wise decisions that benefit all our nation, community and church. They 
need God's guidance. 
4. The fourth finger is our ring finger. As any piano teacher will testify, the fourth finger is our weakest finger.   It 
should remind you to pray for those who are weak, in trouble or in pain. Pray for the sick and dying.  Remember the 
poor, hungry and homeless.  Also pray for the abused, neglected and oppressed. They need God’s comfort, peace and 
hope.  
5. And finally comes your last finger; the smallest finger of all. Your pinkie should remind you to pray for yourself. 
By the time you have prayed for the other four groups, your own needs will be put into proper perspective and you 
will be able to pray for yourself more effectively.  Share with God your joys and sorrows, your strengths, weaknesses 
and needs.  Then, trust in God’s enduring mercy and steadfast love to care for you and all those for whom you have 
prayed.  Amen.  
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Since You Asked... 

 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 
 
Please remember to contact Thrivent and designate your Thrivent Choice Dollars to Grace Evangelical 
Lutheran Church. Designating your Choice Dollars is easy. Here are the five steps to commit your dollars 
to Grace: 

Step 1: Call 1-800-847-4836 and when prompted, say “Thrivent Choice”; 

Step 2: When prompted, say “Choice Dollars”; 

Step 3: Say or enter your social security number; 

Step 4: Press “1” to direct Choice Dollars or press “2” to hear the Thrivent 
Choice Program terms and conditions; 

Step 5: A representative will then work with you to direct your Choice  
Dollars. 

Help choose where Thrivent Financial for Lutherans gives back. 
Nathan D. Vaughan 
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Vacation Bible School 2012 
Listen! 

God Is Calling 
Grace Lutheran Church      

 June 25th- 29th  
Supper - 5:30 pm  

Learning Activities 6:00 pm - 8:15 pm 
Ages 3 thru 5th grade 

 

Child’s Name:______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Parent/Guardian Name:_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Address:_________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Home Telephone:________________________  Cell phone:__________________________________ 
 

Home email address:_________________________________________________________________ 
 

Child’s Age:___________________   Last school grade completed:________________ 
 

Home congregation (if any):____________________________________________________________ 
 

In case of Emergency (when the parent/guardian cannot be reached) please contact: 
 

Name:____________________________________________________________ 
 

Telephone:___________________    Cell Phone:____________________________ 
 

Relationship to child:__________________________________________________ 
 

Please list any allergies the VBS staff should be aware of:______________________ 
 

___________________________________________________________ 
 

Person responsible for picking up this child at the end of each VBS Day: 
 

Name:____________________________________________________________ 
 

Telephone Number:________________   Cell phone:__________________________ 
 

(Please pick up all children at the back entrance of Lutheran Hall.)  
 

Signature of parent/guardian:____________________________________________ 
 

Date:______________________ 
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VBS 

Listen! God Is Calling 
 

An original, locally designed VBS program 
Featuring the “God-Pod” and the Jesus Tree 

 
Grace’s 2012 VBS program will be held June 25-29.  An evening meal 
will be offered at 5:30.  Opening exercises begin at 6:00 p.m. followed by 
music, classroom activities, crafts and recreation and decorating the Jesus 
Tree. The evening’s programs conclude by 8:15 p.m. 

Please note the registration form on the opposite page.  An advance registration is much 
appreciated.  Or, you can register the first evening of activities. 

This year’s VBS program is Listen! God Is Calling...  It is an original and  
locally-designed program highlighting the wonderful ways God speaks to us and  
reminds us of his promises of love and life.   

The “God-Pod” features the many ways we communicate with each other and share God’s 
Good News.  The Jesus Tree is decorated with hand-made ornaments depicting each day’s 
lesson theme. 

A great big THANK-YOU to all who have volunteered to help with this year’s Vacation  
Bible School. At this writing, we are looking for two classroom assistants to help the lead 
teachers and shepherd the children to their various activities.  Please see Pastor Rice or place 
your name on the sign-up sheet in the church narthex.   

The congregation is invited to donate empty, clean 2-liter pop bottles for a VBS craft  
project.  You may bring them to the church office or place them in the narthex baskets. 

The VBS program will be celebrated during the 10:30 a.m. worship service on Sunday,  
July 1.  VBS youth will present a musical program and the Jesus Tree will be on display. 

 

Listen! God Is Calling 
Monday: Moses Talks with a Burning Bush 
Tuesday: Samuel Hears a Voice in the Night 
Wednesday: Jesus’ Calls Some Fishermen 

Thursday: Saul Answers a Call from Heaven 
Friday: God Is Calling You 
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Young People’s Ministry  

YOUTH SUMMER 
EVENT   

  All Middle and High School Youth 
Sunday, June 10, 5:30 - 8:00 P.M.  

 
We will meet at church at 5:30 PM.  

and return to Church by 8:00PM. 
Cost:  $2.00 for refreshments 

Church will pay for golf.   
Reservations needed.    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A BIG THANK YOU to Larry Wallick for working with the Youth to salvage aluminum  
siding from a house on Sixth Street.  Thanks to Larry, The Dover Library offered the  
aluminum to the Mission Trip Youth for their trip expenses.  With the help of Anthony and 
Kristin Miceli, Aaronn and Mike Sergent, and Larry’s truck and bulldozer, the youth received 
$900.00 for the recycled aluminum. 
 
A BIG THANK YOU to Confirmation Class and High School Class for packing Food Bags 
each Sunday morning in April.   The youth packed over 100 bags of groceries.  They learned 
about this important outreach mission of the church, and learned where the Food Room was 
located in Luther Hall! 

100 WELLS CHALLENGE:   TOGETHER – WE CAN! 

ELCA churches roll up their sleeves and get to work! This 
year, ELCA YOUTH will join together to raise $250,000 to  
support the water projects of ELCA World Hunger where they 
are needed most. Just think: $250,000 could mean 100 
WELLS – each one with the potential of bringing clean water 
to 500 families at a time. 

OUR 2012 YOUTH MISSION GROUP will be collecting  
donations for this project.  A green bucket will be placed in a 
WELL in the narthex for you to deposit change during the 
month of June.   They will also have a car wash to raise funds 
for this service project.   

CAR WASH – Saturday –  
June 2   11:00 am to 2:00 pm 

The Mission Trip YOUTH and leaders want  
to wash YOUR CAR !!  On Saturday, June 2, 
they will wash and shine your car (or truck) for a 
donation to the 100 WELLS CHALLENGE.  
They will give their offering at the ELCA Youth 
Gathering in New Orleans. Bring your car to the 
front parking lot on Wooster Ave.  from  
11:00 am – 2:00 pm!   A clean car will help 
build a well with clean water! 



Page 7 

Young Peoples Ministry 

THE MESSENGER 

 

2012 ELCA Youth Gathering –  
Practice Justice – SERVICE PROJECTS 

There are almost 3,000 congregations registered for the Youth 
Gathering in New Orleans. Each day, teens will board buses to 
travel to their service site.  Projects will focus on the environment 
and literacy, because these are the current areas of need in New 
Orleans.  

In 2012, New Orleans NEEDS BOOKS!  Goal: a MILLION books for New Orleans! This is an 
opportunity for ELCA churches to address one of the symptoms of poverty in New Orleans – 
illiteracy. New Orleans area teachers and librarians are asking for new, multicultural books that 
inspire learning, build vocabulary and come with teaching tools.  To help support this cause 
you can go to this link:  www.gulfcoastsynod.org/books.html  to make a donation. Or, you can 
send a check to the church office with New Orleans-Books in the memo line.  No donations of 
books please. 

ELCA Youth also will have an opportunity to give the gift of life.  Participants can donate 
blood through The Blood Center, the primary supplier of blood to local hospitals throughout 
southern Louisiana. It is a non-profit organization, and tries to keep a three-day supply of blood 
on the shelf. They need to collect 350 pints a day.  Grace Lutheran’s Youth will be offering 
their support for both of these projects. 

 

May God Bless All Your Tomorrows 
 

We extend our joy-filled congratulations to our 2012 graduates.  We wish them God’s fullest blessings of love and 
grace as they begin their next life adventures.  
 
High School Graduates 
Olivia Bauer graduates from Dover High School.  She is the daughter of Erick and Molly Bauer. 
 
Elizabeth Herman is a New Philadelphia High School graduate.  Her parents are Jonathan and Susan Herman. 
 
Ethan Nelson also graduates from Dover High School. He is the son of John and Elizabeth Nelson. 
 
College Graduate 
Elizabeth Mady graduated May 14th from the College of Wooster with a major in English, minor in history. She 
plans to pursue her Master's degree in library and information science in Columbus through the state library of 
Ohio through Kent State's library program. Elizabeth is the daughter of John and Wendy Mady of Dover. 
 
We will honor our 2012 graduates during the 10:30 a.m. service on June 3.  High School graduates will receive a 
gift from the congregation.  Preceding the service, the Youth Ministries Board will host a congratulatory breakfast 
for them and their families.   
 
May God bless these young people always as He leads them into a bright future filled with strengthening  
challenges and hope-filled opportunities. 



Planning Council 
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Congregation Prepares for a Future  
Serving in God’s Grace 

 
Grace Lutheran’s Planning Council and Executive Board have designated June 24, 2012 to be the date for the 
biennial congregational meeting to elect the Ministry Board Directors and board members.  To enable more  
people to participate in these important elections, two sessions will be held.  The first will follow the 8:00 a.m. 
service.  The second will begin at 10:10 a.m. preceding the 10:30 a.m. service. 
 
This year’s election will follow the new constitutional bylaws and Ministry Boards approved overwhelmingly 
(54-3) by the congregation during its May 6 meeting.  A slate of officers, board directors and board members 
will be printed in the weekly bulletin inserts as soon as it is completed. 
 
Council is considering a proposal to have both Planning Council and the Ministry Boards meet bi-monthly 
(rather than monthly as it is currently).  With this schematic, Planning Council would meet during the “odd 
months” (January, March, May, etc.) with the Ministry Boards meeting during the “even months” (February, 
April, June, etc.).   
 
While Planning Council is diligently seeking board directors, it is likewise appealing to all congregation  
members to consider serving on one of the various Ministry Boards.   
 
Please prayerfully consider serving as a member of one of the below-listed Ministry Boards so that together we 
may effectively carry our God’s mission and ministry to our congregation and community.  If you are so led, 
please contact David Haverfield, Bob Viereck, Bev Frantz, Toni Ferritto or Pastor Rice. 
 
Congregational Life Ministries is called to “build up the body of Christ” through inspiring, meaningful and 
welcoming worship experiences and the spiritual nurture and care of Grace members during all stages of life. 
 
Stewardship Development Ministries is called to “build up the body of Christ” through the mission-focused 
development and management of Grace financial and human resources.   
 
Outreach Ministries is called to “build up the body of Christ” by connecting the congregation to the larger 
community through compassionate social service and Gospel-centered promotion of Grace ministries.   
 
Faith and Life Ministries is called to “build up the body of Christ” by providing educational resources and 
programs that nurture and support Grace members of all ages in their life-long faith journey. 
 
Hospitality Ministries is called to “build up the body of Christ” by offering fellowship opportunities that  
promote Christian love, mutual encouragement and congregational unity. 
 
Church Property Ministries is called to “build up the body of Christ” by maintaining and improving Grace 
building and grounds in ways that bears witness to God’s glory and goodness. 



For Lutheran World Relief 
  

Quilts: 23                       Soap: 8 

Health Kits: 24               Layettes: 3 

  

We are continuing to collect bath size bars of soap in 
its original wrapping.  Place in basket in the Narthex. 

KNOTTERS 
 

Tuesday, June 12th, 2012 

9:00 AM  
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Lutheran World Relief  
Baby Care Kits 

2 - lightweight cotton t-shirts 

2 - long or short sleeve gowns or gowns  
     (without feet)  

2 - receiving blankets medium weight (cotton or         
     flannel) up to 52” square 

4 - cotton diapers flat folded preferred 

1 - sweater set 

2 - pairs of socks 

1 - hand towel (dark color recommended) 

2 - bath size bars of gentle soap 

2 - diaper pins or large safety pins 

 

If you would like to provide any of the items  
used in this kit please drop them off at the church  
office and we will assemble it.  
THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP! 

The 2012 Relay For Life 

Friday, June 1st - 6:00 PM — 
Saturday, June 2nd - 12:00 PM 

Strasburg Franklin Park 
 

Help support our  
 Grace Happens relay team. 

 

Donna Fox   Toni Ferritto 

Judy Martin   Tina Bartholomew 

Shirley Grafe   Arthur Siber 

Bobbie Myers   Karen Marlowe 

Joe Palmer   Hanna Marlowe 

James Hallman  Michelle Hallman 

Randy Case   Sue Case 

Dorothy Morrison 
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GROCERY BAG MINISTRY 

Thanks to all who have volunteered 
to be packers for the Grocery Bag 
Ministry this year.  

Donations to the Food Pantry have 
increased in response to a greater 
need for our food bags. In April, we 
distributed 109 bags, and have 
already distributed 94 in May. We 
are seeing a greater demand for this 
outreach program. Monetary and 
food donations are very much 
appreciated. 

What goes into a bag to feed the 
hungry? The basic food items are: 
peanut butter, canned meat, 
vegetables, fruit, cereal, soup, 
macaroni & cheese, canned white 
potatoes, spaghetti sauce and 
spaghetti noodles. We also pack a 
roll of toilet paper and a bar of soap. 

We welcome all packaged/canned  
donations. We will pack any kind of 
soup, fruit, vegetable, soap or toilet 
paper that is donated, as well as 
extra items not on the list. Grocery 
size paper bags are also needed. 

Thank you to all who bring food in 
for the grocery bags that are filled 
each month.  Look in the Sunday 
bulletins to see which items are 
most urgently needed. 

 

Evangelism Board 

 

 

 
 

All those serving in the armed forces, especially  
Christopher Smith, Seth Erickson, Tim Case . 

Ella DeVore                        Rosann Patterson   
Linda Domer Pastor Drake 
Helen Blackson Pauline Mazzy 
William Page Ann Burrier 
Mark Mathias Mary Ann Gray   
James Horn Liz Barbero     
Tom Patton Vic Gessner 
Dan Urfer Julie Fisher 
Bonnie Ravine Amy Rufener  
Christine Beitzel Tom Hardin   
Len Powers Dorothy Borland 
Jane Lanz Agnes Dorn 
Gerard Dorn Reuben Lorenz  
Genny Peterson Sue Hummel  
Janet Phillips  
Caden Rufener (Great Grandson of Donna Fox)  

 IN OUR PRAYERS… 

Please take a moment to review the names on our church 

prayer list. If you know the current recovery status, condition, 

or needs of any person listed, please advise Pastor Rice or 

the church office. We rejoice in God’s healing and grace 

when someone is well enough to come off the list and we  

 

Thank you for all your cards, calls 
and many expressions of kindness  
and care during my recent illness. 
Thank you, Pastor Rice, for your  
visit and encouragement. You all 
lifted my spirits and reminded me  

of Gods tender love. 

God bless you, 
Jim Gibb 



Thank you to the volunteers who will prepare and deliver food for the Homeless 
Shelter on June 24th. 

July’s dinner at the Homeless Shelter is on Sunday, July 22nd at 6:00 pm. The  
sign-up sheet is posted in the Narthex. We have cut down on the expense of  
the items needed (less meat, more casseroles) or have divided the donations into 
smaller units to make it financially easier for you to donate. Please check to see  
how you can help. 
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EVANGELISM NEWS… HERE’S YOUR 
CHANCE TO BE A BLESSING TO OTHERS 

W e  a t  G r a c e  h a v e 
volunteered to provide one 
meal per month — the 4th 
Sunday of each month — 
and need volunteers to 
provide the meal and to 
deliver it to the Friends of the 
Homeless of Tuscarawas 
County which is a group of 
concerned citizens from various churches and 
social service agencies in the county who have 
recognized the need to assist persons 
experiencing homelessness.  The residents eat 
dinner at 6:00 each evening.  All tableware is 
provided by the shelter, and they ask that if we 
are just dropping the food off to bring it in 
disposable pans.   

If you are unable to deliver your portion of the 
meal, please contact someone else who has 
signed up to deliver food.   

Let’s continue to work together as the body of 
Christ and serve our brothers and sisters in 
need. 

New sign up sheets are posted for the July meal 
to the homeless shelter. Please sign up on the 
bulletin board in the narthex. 

Evangelism Board  

PERSONAL CARE KITS AND  
SCHOOL KITS  

Two of our Lutheran World Relief Projects are  
making Personal Care Kits and School Kits. 
These kits provide much needed supplies to 
many people around the world. Items that go 
into each kit are: 

Personal Care Kits 
1 light weight bath towel (dark color) 

2 bath size bars of soap, 1 wide tooth comb 
1 adult size toothbrush, 1 nail clipper with file 

School Kits 

 4 - 70 sheet notebooks of ruled paper  
approx. 8 1/2” X 11” ;  

do not include loose leaf paper 

1 blunt scissors (safety scissors with  
embedded steel blades work well) 

1 30-centimeter ruler, or ruler with centimeters 
on one side and inches on the other 

1 pencil sharpener, 1 eraser approx. 2 1/2 “ long 

5 new, unsharpened #2 pencils with erasers;  
secure together with a rubber band 

1 box of 16 or 24 crayons,  
5 black or blue ball point pens - no gel ink;  

secure with a rubber band. 

If you would like to provide any of the items 
used in these kits please drop them off at the 
church office and we will assemble them.  
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP! 
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Worship  
OPEN ALTAR FLOWERS   

If you would like to provide altar flowers in memory 
or in honor of loved ones, please either sign up on 
the list in the Narthex or call the church office at  
330-343-6915.   

The cost for one vase is $18. You will be billed  
by Blossom’s Florist. 

Altar Flowers are available for the following dates.  

 

June 10th - 1 vase 

July 15th - 2 vases 

July 29th - 1 vase 

August 19th - 1 vase 

NURSERY 
 

Altar Guild  

Tuesday, 
June 26th, 2012 

9:00 am 

Order of St. Luke 

Tuesday, 
June 26th, 2012 

1:00 pm 

Replenishing the Children’s Worship Bags 
Our worship bag continues to be a blessing to children and parents in our 
worship each week! Most of the 10 bags are used every Sunday. The bags 
serve as a way for parents to have their young children in worship with them 
while they get a chance to worship. We will be purchasing new books, toys 
and crayons for the bags soon.  If you would be interested in providing 
money for the purchase of these items you may make a donation by placing it in a special offering 
envelope with worship bags written on it.  If paying by check please remember to write Children’s 
Worship Bags in the memo line. Thank you for continuing to support this ministry. 

Sunday, June 17th 

Ezekiel 17:22-24 
Psalm 92:1-4, 11-14 
2 Corinthians 5:6-10 

[11-13] 14-17 
Mark 4:26-34 

Worship Readings  

CHILDREN’S CHURCH 
 

June 3 - Marcie Castricone 

June 10 - Esther Philabaum 

June 17 - Debbie Flood 

June 24 - Deb Foust 

Sunday, June 3rd 

Isaiah 6:1-8 
Psalm 29 

Romans 8:12-17 
John 3:1-17 

Sunday, June 24th 

Job 38:1-11 
Psalm 107:1-3, 23-32 
2 Corinthians 6:1-13 

Mark 4:35-41 

Sunday, June 10th 

Genesis 3:8-15 
Psalm 130 

2 Corinthians 4:13-5:1 
Matthew 28:16-20 



THE MESSENGER Page 13 

Worship Assistants 

Get the Messenger By Email 
If you’d like to receive the Messenger by email please send an email to GraceHappens@GraceDover.org 
with the words “Email Messenger” in the subject heading.   

Remember you can also view the current and archived Messengers online at www.GraceDover.org 

SUNDAY 8:00 AM WORSHIP  

ACOLYTES 

Jun. 3 

Jun. 10 

Jun. 17 

Jun. 24 

LAY READERS 

Jun.  3   Lynn Foust 

Jun. 10  Steve Zimmerman 

Jun. 17  Gale Limron 

Jun. 24  Terry Miller 

USHERS 
 

Tim Keplinger 

Richard Elliott  

Steve Zimmerman 

Jim Heller, Scott Ebert 

Edward Harper 

David Elliott 

SUNDAY 10:30 AM WORSHIP 

ACOLYTES 

 
Jun. 3 

Jun. 10 

Jun. 17 

Jun. 24 

DEACON/ 
COMMUNION ASSISTANT 

Jun. 3 

Jun. 10 

Jun. 17  Deborah Horn 

Jun. 24 

USHERS 

June 3 John Lorenz, Larry Wallick, Tom Margo, Art Siber 

June 10  Mike Sergent, Jimm Morris, Butch Morris, Jim Gibb  

June 17  John Stahl, Robert McCulloch, Keith Lands, Howard Stein 

June 24 Art Keener, William Page, Jeff Keller, Jeff Hootman, Joe Vanfossen 

 

LAY READERS 

 
Jun.  3   John Stahl 

Jun. 10  Tony Lecce 

Jun. 17  Jimm Morris 

Jun. 24  Rick Homrighausen 

ALTAR GUILD  

June: Jean Geyer, Sue Case, Holly Vesco, Susan Zimmerman 

July: Barbara Thompson, Glenda Sclater, Wendy Mady, Debbie Smith, Betsy Morris 
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gracehappens@gracedover.org                              

pastor@gracedover.org                                                                     June 2012 

                               Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 

216 North Wooster Ave 

Dover OH  44622-2948 

330-343-6915 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    Thursday noon  

Bible Study on hiatus  
June 7th - Aug. 2nd 
Starts again Aug. 9th. 

1 
 

 

2 
 

3 

8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship  
Communion 

 
 

 

4 
2:30 pm Communion 
          Park Village South 
6:30 pm Girl Scouts-LH 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts-YH 

6:30 pm  Property Board 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

5 
6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

6:45 pm  Planning  
                           Council 

 

 

 

 

6 
7 pm Boy Scouts 

7 
12 pm  Sr. Fun Day 

 

8 
 

 

 

 

 

 

9 
 

 

 
 

10 
 
8 am Worship  

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship  
 

 
 

11 
10:30 am Communion 
          Park Village North 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts-LH 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts-YH 

7 pm Valley Voices 

12 
9 am  Knotters 

12-4 pm  Rejoice Women 

6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

6:45 pm  Ministry Night 

 

13 
7 pm Boy Scouts 

 

14 
12 pm Sr. Fun Day 

 

 
 

15 
 

 

 

 

 

16 
 

 

 

 

 

17 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship  
Communion 

 

 
 

18 
6:30 pm Girl Scouts-LH 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts-YH 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 
 

 
 
 

19 
6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

7:30 pm  Thrivent - LH 

 

 

 

 

 

20 
7 pm Boy Scouts 

 

21 
12 pm Sr. Fun Day 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

22 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

23 
 
 

24 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship  
Communion 

6 pm Meal to the                   
        Homeless Shelter 

25 
 

 
 

 
 

 

26 
9 am Altar Guild 

1 pm  Order of St. Luke 

6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

27 
7 pm Boy Scouts 

28 
12 pm Sr. Fun Day 

29 30 

9 am 
Messenger 
Assembly 

Vacation Bible School ————————————————————————————————


